
 

 

 

City Hall        December 21, 2020 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, December 21, 2020 at 6:59 pm by Mayor 
Kenneth Wichman using online Zoom meeting. 
 
Council members present via Zoom were Trish Heim, Dan Glotzbach, Christi McKenzie, James Meyer and Toby 
McCullough. 
 
Also present via Zoom were Tracey Taylor and Brad Kirk. 
 
Motion by James Meyer to approve minutes of the December 7, 2020 meeting as written was seconded by Dan 
Glotzbach and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 EFTPS-Fed Wh    $1,008.56 EFTPS-FICA   $2,149.48 
 EMPower Retirement        135.00 Grace Hier          60.00 
 Kansas Payment Center       247.46 Kansas Withholding Tax       485.78 
 KP & F       1,019.89 KPERS      1,140.87 
 Alan Zlatnik      1,396.91 Harry Hammer III       122.99 
 Tracey Taylor         827.24 Lisa Stum     1,152.92 
 Michael Kirk      1,142.88 Bowe Behymer        227.41 
 Randall Anderson        791.07 Douglas Schreiner       206.73 
 Trent Stanley      1,094.18 Jacob Akin        196.51 
 Kerry Dick         524.76 Tina Dick        444.63 
 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks  10,114.85 Casey’s         352.58 
 CenturyLink         549.84 Continental Research Corp.      268.51 
 Evergy       1,956.23 Ferguson Enterprises, Inc.      287.84 
 Haag, Inc.         473.81 Kenneth Johnston           4.49 
 Menards           16.92 RDR Excavating, Inc.       990.00 
 St. Marys Computers & Printing       355.00 Tarwater Farms & Home Supply        59.98 
 Universal Chemical LLC        609.31 Jeffrey Overmyer    2,216.40 
 A T & T- Mobility        473.30 Century Business Technologies      151.43 
 Mikey’s Bar & Grill          21.44 Tess Tool & Equipment       126.64 
 US Bank         181.27 Yahoo           23.99  
 TOTAL     34,707.08 Jason Connell     1,097.98 
   
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $34,707.08 was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Alan Zlatnik logged in at 7:02pm. 
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve agenda as written was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 



 
Clerk presented applications for cereal malt beverage licenses noting that as applications were not submitted 10 
days in advance of meeting background check had not been completed but all fees had been paid.  
 
Motion by James Meyer to approve cereal malt beverage license for the American Legion for consumption on 
premises provided that background check shows the applicant is qualified was seconded by Toby McCullough 
and carried. 
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve private club license for American Legion was seconded by Trish Heim and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve cereal malt beverage license for Prairie Gypsy for consumption on 
premises provided that background check shows the applicant is qualified was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and 
carried. 
 
Mayor reported that he had talked to Titus Bond of Beyond Baseball and they will be submitting schedule soon 
along with list of improvements that they are wanting to the ball facility at Campbell field. Clerk reported that 
$2,000.00 deposit required by the contract had been submitted. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that the utility department only had 6 more regular size meters to 
install and some larger meters to install to complete the meter replacement project. 
 
Superintendent Alan Zlatnik requested permission to purchase mower to replace 15-year-old mower at cost of 
$10,000.00. Following discussion motion by Toby McCullough to approve purchase of mower was seconded by 
Christi McKenzie and carried. 
 
Toby McCullough noted that there were still some couches, chairs and unsightly items setting out in yards of 
some properties. 
 
Jason Connell logged in at 7:18pm. 
 
Council discussed clean up at certain properties, fence completion at 615 Maple Court and changes in police 
shifts to address recent increase in break-ins with Police Chief Jason Connell. 
 
Clerk presented request from Rossville High School for donation to Project Prom. Motion by Dan Glotzbach to 
approve donation of $250.00 was seconded by Christi McKenzie and carried. 
 
Council scheduled end of year meeting for Wednesday, December 30, 2020 at 9:00 am. 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to adjourn was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:33pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 

 


